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Welcome to our 2020 Board of Directors! New members voted in: Audrey Garant, Terry 
Hale, and Jessica Johnston. THANK YOU to Pat Huggler, past President, and 
members Tom Baker and Don Bryngelson for their dedicated service on the board.  
 
Have you heard? The 2020 North Americans Yngling Regatta will be held in Alpena, 
July 30 through August 2! Members are welcome to attend the July 30 Jimmy Buffet 
party at the Club. Stay tuned for more details.  
 
Are YOU interested in planning an AYC party? (hint, hint, St. Patrick’s Day is right around 

the corner!) We are looking for social committee members who love to have fun and 
know how to plan a successful party. Please contact Commodore Stephanie Gandulla 
at steph.gandulla@noaa.gov or 989-464-1297 if you’re interested!  
 
REMINDER: If dues are NOT paid by March 1, members will be required to reapply for 
membership and pay the initiation fee. 
 
HOUSE MANAGEMENT UPDATE: Michael Jaskowlski has submitted his long-term 
resignation and will be stepping back from duties. Jan Spencer has agreed to resume 
the House Manager position while Michael continues maintenance duties.  
PLEASE DIRECT ALL PHONE CALLS TO Jan at 989-884-1141.  
 
 
 
 

Meet your 2020 AYC Board! 
 
President, Jeff Johnston   Board Director, Joanne Bryngelson 
Vice President, Kathleen Wojda  Board Director, Audrey Garant 
Commodore, Stephanie Gandulla Board Director, Terry Hale 
Vice Commodore, Michael Orr  Board Director, Jessica Johnston 
Secretary, Elaine Orr   Board Director, Linda Norton 
Treasurer, Jan Mansfield 
 
 

Remember, all members 
are welcome and 
encouraged to attend AYC 
Board Meetings, the 2nd 
Tuesday of the month.  
 

The club would like to 
say to 

Al Moe and Dick 
Silver for fixing the 

front door!! 
 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS, see you there:  
February 14 Schooner Swooner! 
March 6 First Friday! 

March 17 St. Patrick’s Day Dinner 
April 3  First Friday! 
April 11 Opening of the Hatch 
 
 


